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Summary of Bill (as amended):


Assembly Bill (AB) 757 creates a 10 percent income and franchise tax credit for amounts paid to modernize or expand a food processing plant or food warehouse.  Generally speaking, the credit is applicable to both food processing and distribution facilities.  The credit is a refundable tax credit and is available from taxable years 2010 to 2016.





The bill provides for a maximum aggregate credit amount of $200,000 per facility, with total claims paid on a pro-rated basis up to $600,000 in the first year of implementation and $700,000 in each subsequent year.  The Department of Commerce allocates the credits to claimants.





Assembly Amendment 1 to AB 757 specifies that the statutory balance requirement under s. 20.003 (4) does not apply to this bill.  [AA1 to AB 757 was adopted 11-3 by the Joint Committee on Finance.  Montgomery, Darling and Olsen voted No.  Rep. Vos recused himself.]





Fiscal Effect:


The Department of Revenue anticipates that applications for the credit created under AB 757 will exceed the annual maximum amount available for allocation.  Based on those maximums, the fiscal effect is estimated to be $600,000 in Fiscal Year 2010 and $700,000 in Fiscal Years 2011 through 2017.





Supporters Message:


AB 757 will help food processors and distributors expand their operations, cut costs, invest in new technologies, save energy and create jobs.


Agriculture is a $59 billion industry in Wisconsin, and our state is home to over 2,000 food processing facilities and warehouses.  The processing industry is diverse and includes dairy, meat, fruit, vegetables and other specialty food and beverage products.  Maintaining a strong and vibrant food processing infrastructure is important to Wisconsin’s economy.


Wisconsin ranks second in the nation in production of vegetables for processing and is a leader in several commodities.  We rank first for the production of cranberries and snap beans for processing, second for carrots and sweet corn for processing, and third for potatoes and green peas for processing.


AB 757 mirrors similar investment tax credits already in place for dairy manufacturing facilities, dairy cooperatives, and meat processing plants.





Opponents Arguments:


AB 756 would reduce the state’s mandatory statutory balance, which is specified under s. 20.003 (4) as $65,000,000.


The credit is a refundable tax credit.





Key Supporters:


Representative Amy Sue Vruwink (author); Senator Julie Lassa; Midwest Food Processors Association; Wisconsin Department of Agriculture, Trade & Consumer Protection; Wisconsin Agribusiness Council; Cooperative Network Association; Wisconsin Cranberry Association; Wisconsin Potato & Vegetable Growers Association; Wisconsin Corn Growers Association; Wisconsin Farm Bureau Federation; Wisconsin Cheese Makers Association; School Nutrition Association of Wisconsin.
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Key Opponents:


No one testified or registered against AB 757, and no one registered against it with the Ethics Board.





Committee Vote:


On February 25, 2010, the Assembly Committee on Agriculture recommended passage of AB 757 on a vote of 11-0. [A. Ott, Nerison, Murtha, Tauchen, and Brooks voted Aye.]





On April 7, 2010, the Joint Committee on Finance recommended passage of AB 757, as amended, on a vote of 13-0.  [Rep. Vos recused himself.  Rep. Montgomery and Rep. Colon were absent.]





Staff Author of Bill Summary


Erin Ruby; Office of Rep. Al Ott (6-5831)
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